
Lots of planning applications in the borough, this month we will 
have had two planning committees, Northern Forum 2 meetings, one was 
so long went over 2 nights still didn't finish.

Lots of complaints about litter especially Walton Pond, the bin crew 
are now going through each of the filled black bags as residents are 
putting their household rubbish in, crew are trying to find names/
addresses.

Council have delivered their planters of flowers, very nice the new 
ones. Think we have had a reduced number not the usual 8 - Walton 
has 2, Station Approach/Cross Rd none, Lower Kingswood have at least 
one, Shelvers shops have one. Checked on Friday will go around the 
ward sometime this week to check to see if the extra planters have 
arrived.

Getting lots of emails from residents re comments about planning 
applications and the developers.  

Gillian will be discussing at the meeting about SCC plan to become a 
unitary.  A white paper is coming out in September with the details.  
Surrey has a population of 1.2 million a very large number when 
Cornwall which is a unitary has 40,000.  Till May 2019 we had 51 
cllrs and 10 Cty Cllrs, with the boundary changes borough cllrs 
numbers were reduced to 45, Cty Cllrs remain 10, with the proposed 
unitary cllr numbers will be reduced to half.

Attended a recent virtual meeting at Epsom and St Helier Hospital, 
they are getting lots of patients admitted due to mental health 
issues and covid 19, running out of beds they don't have the 
specialist staff to deal with them.

Sandlands Rd field  - hearing developers are looking at it, about 10 
years ago travellers bought the field, broke it up into plots, sold 
a few, travellers disappeared.

Great British clean up - 11 Sept to 27 Sept - can we arrange clean 
up during the week rather than the weekend, the road signs also need 
cleaning.

Rachel


